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School of Physical Education and
Tourism Management to Assume
Management Responsibilities for

Camp Brosius

The Indiana University Board of Trustees,
at their regularly scheduled meeting on
December 5th, heard recommendations of a
task force that the management of Camp
Brosius be transferred to the Indiana
University School of Physical Education and
Tourism Management. The transfer will take

effect in time for the 2005 summer program.
prog

Camp Brosius was founded in
1921 by the Normal College of
the American Gymnastic Union,
the predecessor institution of the
School of Physical Education
and Tourism Management. The
school has used the camp con-
tinuously as a summer training
facility for its students. The
school also operated a children’s
summer camp until 1974 when
the Indiana University Alumni
Association initiated a family
camp that operated during June,
July and August.

The Indiana University Alumni
Association Board of Managers
had decided that it would not
renew the association’s lease to
manage the camp when the lease
expires on October 31, 2004.

Among the recommendations is that
Indiana University retain ownership in the
camp as long as the facility can operate on a
self-sustaining basis. Also, the task force rec-
ommended that the school assume ongoing
responsibility for operating the camp as it
currently functions and the Indiana
University Alumni Association provide tran-
sitional assistance to the school during the
2004 season. A

The task force stipulated that the fee struc-
ture used for the 2004 summer season be

adjusted in such a way as to generate a 20
percent increase in revenue from family
camp fees and that the 2004 season serve as
a test to ensure that the market is solid.
Further stipulations are that a feasibility
study into a capital campaign for non-essen-
tial but desirable improvements to the camp
be undertaken.
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“The Indiana University Alumni
Association has established a very popular
program in family camping,” said School of
Physical Education and Tourism
Management Dean, Dr. P. Nicholas Kellum.
“With the school’s continuing need for the
camp as a training facility, it seems reason-
able to extend our reach to total manage-
ment of the facility. We certainly have the
best interests of the camp at heart and facul-
ty in both physical education and tourism
management with expertise that will serve
the camping program well.”



School of Physical Education and Tourism
Management Alumna on Cover of Time

In December 2003, Time magazine As the platoon’s medic, she treated Tourism Management helped prepare
named “The American Soldier” as its two Time journalists, along with injured  her for a career in the Army. In the
2003 Person of the Year. Spc. Billie members of her unit, Athletic Training program, Grimes

Grimes, 26, is shown
on the cover between
Sgt. Marquette
Whiteside and Sgt.
Ronald Buxton.
They're all members of
the same Army survey
platoon, based in
Giessen, Germany.
Billie Grimes, a grad-
uate of Western Boone
High School in
Lebanon, served in the

on December 10th. worked closely with all of [UPUI’s ath-
Time writer Michael letic teams, taping, splinting and bracing
Weisskopf’s right hand athlete’s injured joints and helping
was blown off, and them with strength training.
photographer James Grimes returned home for a six-week
Nachtwey was hit with holiday leave shortly after the magazine
shrapnel when a hit the newsstands. During that time,
grenade landed in she was a guest of President and Mrs.
their Humvee as the Bush at the State of the Union Address,
platoon was stuck in met with the Army’s joint Chiefs of Staff
Baghdad traffic. and the Surgeon General, rang the open-
“That story is typical  ing bell on Wall Street, received the key
Billie,” says Jay Bradley, to the city of Lebanon, threw out the

Army Reserve a couple Clinical Assistant football at a Colts playoff game and

of years before graduat- Professor and Director  received a pizza delivered by the

ing from the School of of the Athletic founder of Papa John's Pizza.

Physical Education and Training Program. Grimes returned to Iraq on February
Tourism Management in “She has a job to 2nd. Her new duties include getting mil-
2002 with a major in do and she does it. She realized there itary vehicles ready for shipment out of
Fitness and Sports Studies and a minor were some injured people and she the country. In mid-April, she and her
in Athletic Training. She went on active helped them.” unit are set to return to Germany until
duty in July 2002 and has been in Bradley feels Grimes's training at the July 11th, when her Iraq tour of duty is
Kuwait and Iraq since May 10th. School of Physical Education and scheduled to end.

Alumni Reception [Golfing "FORE” Students |
Held in Florida [

When: Thursday, September 16th
Tee-off at 8:00 a.m.

| Where: Hanging Tree Golf Course
‘ (2302 West 161st Street, Westfield)

Cost: ~ $300 per foursome. Includes breakfast, lunch,
beverages, favor, and prizes
* Registration and sponsorship information:
Gretchen Hueni (ghueni@iupui.edu or 317.274.1484)

School of Physical
Education and Tourism
Management Alumni Event

When: Saturday, September 18th from 2 - 4:30 p.m.
Where: The Rathskeller’s outdoor Biergarten, adjacent to

An Alumni Reception was held in Bradenton, Florida on the /\}henagum ; : ;
February 7th. In attendance were: (top row, l-r) Jerry Jacquin, 401 East Michigan St.- Indianapolis, Indiana
Bob Lucia, Debbie Lohse, David Lohse, Nick Kellum, Sharon Admission is free. Food will be provided. A cash bar is
Holland, Hitwant Sidhu, Umesh Choudhry, Dean Tebo available. Families, spouses and friends are welcome.
(bottom row, I-r) Joan Jacquin, Doris Prieru-Lucia, Rebecca Reservations and questions: Sharon Holland

Glaze Tebo, Karen Teeguarden, Gretchen Hueni (shollan@iupui.edu or 317.274.4555)




Use the enclosed envelope to share your news
or send it via email to ghueni@iupui.edu.

We would like to hear about your professional
honors and activities, family additions, civic
interests, etc. We will print your news in the
next issue.

Department of Physical Education

Jane Schneider, Normal College '35, is
retired and living in south Florida after
having taught physical education, health and
English in the Louisville, KY public school
system for 37 years. Jane writes, “At 85, I am
still dancing, bowling and shopping and
look forward to a week of camping at our
Wisconsin woods camp again this summer.
Camp Brosius has lured us back many times
over the years, and why not? Good fun, good
companionship and good food!!”

Edward Stanley, Normal College 36, is
enjoying his retirement with wife, Sue, in
Nokomis, Florida. When Ed was in school,
he was on the gymnastics team and was
voted the top rated gymnast of the year.

Kathy Garcea, BS 71, is Chair of the
Department of Health and Physical
Education and coaches boys baseball at
Hutchinson Central Tech High School in
Buffalo, NY. The Buffalo News wrote a cover
story on Kathy because she is one of only
two women who coach boys’ sports in
Western New York. The other female coach
is a former student of Kathy's who says she
was her inspiration. Kathy has coached
on-and-off for 20 years and in that time her
teams have won six Cornell Cup titles. Prior
to coaching baseball she was an assistant
football coach for the school.

Tim McCoy, BS 90, has returned to
Indianapolis with his wife, Leigh-Ann, and
their three children, to become the executive
director for the Benjamin Harrison Branch
of the YMCA of Greater Indianapolis. A
YMCA professional for more than a decade,
Tim started his career here in Indianapolis
as the Youth Physical Education Director
for the Jordan Branch. In 1994 he became
the Senior Program Director for the North
Suburban YMCA in Northbrook, Illinois,
and later moved to Wisconsin to become
the Program Operations Director for the
Schroeder Family YMCA. Since 2000 he has
worked for the Greater St. Louis YMCA as
Executive Director of the St. Charles County
Family YMCA. While in St. Louis, Tim won
the 2002 Program Initiative Award for
developing a Girl's Night Out program,
which helped middle-school girls cope with
physical and psychological changes. He also
implemented a summer camp for at-risk
youth in St. Charles, and collaborated with
another YMCA to start a similar camp in
another area of need.

Jennifer Summers, BS 92, is a Physical
Education teacher at Forest Glenn
Elementary School in Indianapolis. She

was highlighted in an article in the
Indianapolis Star for spearheading the
exercise component of her school’s initiative
to combat youth obesity and help kids
improve food choices, exercise habits and
classroom concentration.

Brett Spring, BS 01, is the Director of the
Fitness Center at the Columbia Club in
downtown Indianapolis.

Molly Maguire Shrewsberry, MS ‘03, is
working in the Center for Rural Health at the
Marshall University School of Medicine in
Huntington, West Virginia. Her husband,
Micah, is the Director of Basketball
Operations at Marshall University.

Department of Tourism, Conventions, and
Event Management

Robin Chaplick, BS ‘03, is the Facility and
Events Sales Manager for the Indianapolis
Zoological Society.

Scott Kerr, BS ‘03, is the Program
Coordinator for the Indianapolis Bar

Association.

Luke Roseboom, BS ‘03, is a Sales
Representative for Ranger American.

Faculty and Staff Briefs

On January 27th, Ed Schilling, Associate
Professor, Physical Education; Dr. Lisa
Angermeier, Assistant Professor, Physical
Education; and Paige Craigie, dance
instructor/ Moving Company, went to the
Indiana State House to show support for a
bill that will help combat childhood
obesity. If passed, the bill will require

the department of education to develop:
(1) recommendations for school corporation
nutritional policies and curricula; and

(2) model policies for the measurement of
student body mass indexes. Faculty members
and students spoke with legislators, and
Paige Craigie performed a dance solo in the
atrium of the State House.

Vera Ulbricht died on February 16, 2003

at the age of 100. Born in St. Louis, she
discovered her talent for gymnastics and
began taking classes at Turnvereins German-
American gymnastics societies. She graduated
from the Normal College and taught physical
education in Peoria, Illinois; Buffalo, NY and
then in her home town of St. Louis for more
than 40 years. She enjoyed traveling and
participated in a Washington University
School of Medicine study on exercise and

the elderly while in her 90's.

George R. Breithaupt died December 1,
2003 at the age of 72. e entered the
Normal College in 1955 and received his BS
in Physical Education in 1963. George was
an elementary school teacher in the
Cincinnati Public Schools System. e was a
member of the [UI Alumni Association,
Turners Athletic Club and the West Chester
Presbyterian Church. He faithfully attended
alumni week at Camp Brosius.

Cheryl Tormey died January 17, 2004 at the
age of 46. She received her associate’s degree
in Food Service and Lodging Supervision in
1989. She was employed by Ball State
University Catering Department as the
Assistant Manager.

Pearl H. Wise died January 25, 2004 at the
age of 88. Born in Buffalo, NY, she entered
the Normal College in 1933 and graduated
with her BS in Physical Education in 1937.
She returned to Buffalo to teach for the
remainder of her career. She was an active
member of St. Mark’s Lutheran Church and
enjoyed needlepoint work.

Indiana University School of Physical Education and Tourism Management

Alumni Association Board of Directors 2003-2004

President

Lori Kellum (BS '86)
President-Elect

Marti Babb (BS "97)

Secretary-Treasurer
Joni A. Lawler (BS ‘86, MS '88)

Past-President
Matt Rota-Autry (BS '87)

Executive Council Representative
Ann R. Schnurr (BS ‘62, MS 69)

Board of Directors, 2001-2004
Jim Arvin (BS ‘69, MS '72)

Dan Hagist (BS '82)

Barbara Richard (BS 69, MS 72)
Nancy A. Wright (AS 93, BS 95)

Board of Directors, 2002-2005
Libby Harpring (BS '69, MS '75)
Norm Schulte (BS 50)

Laura A. Wanser (BS '00)
Matthew P. Davis (BS ‘01)

Board of Directors, 2003-2006
William Crawford (BS "99)
Rita Karns (BS ‘64, MS '68)
Larry Olliges (BS "64, MS '65)
Carol Roland (BS "91)

Student Representative
Jana Klaiber

Ex-Officio

P. Nicholas Kellum, Dean

Sharon K. Holland, U Alumni Assoc.
Gretchen Hueni, Development Director

http://alumni.iupui.edu




IV School of Physical Education and

Tourism Management Alumni Association
Membership Application

Joint Membership
(Husband and Wife)

Single Membership

(IR Year . T res e $40 [EIRISYeqr S SN kN $50 their same accommodations.
AT e e i $75 B EAT T e s o $90 Refund Policy: A full refund, less a $25 service charge, will be granted for any cancellation received
by June 1, 2004. After June 1, a full refund, less a $50 service charge, will be granted only if the
EI3 YEEYT oo 6 0 oo g $105 [EESEYear s e $125 vacancy can be filled. Otherwise, 50% of the total fees paid will be refunded
] Recent Graduate* $20 [J Recent Graduate*® . ..$25 Eligibility: At least one person of each family attending must be a dues-paid member of the
2ol e Indiana University and School of Physical Education and Tourism Management/Normal College
[Blfnfelt e e $550 B e R $750 ATimnT Association:
% . ¢ 5 5o e -3 « N
(5. payment plan; 5/$135) (5-yr. payment plan; 5/$185) Lodging Type Adult Price Children (3-12) Infants (0-2)
O i i O i i - o R :
[ Senior Life ....... $275 [ Senior Life ++-$375 N Catepory One (Cotages) _ $46500  __ $355.00 _$195.00
(age 65 and older) (age 65 and older)
* Recent Graduates: You are eligible for this special annual rate if your first Category Two (Inn, Annex, Cabins on Hill) _$415.00 $325.00 $185.00
IU degree was received within the last five years!
[ I authorize the IU Alumni Association to automatically bill my dues each Category Three (Rustic Cabins, Cabent) _$330.00 $265.00 $175.00
year to the credit card listed on this form.
; Total people by age group:

Mail Payment To: REODICDYeABEEION] v
School of Physical Education and Tourism Management Alumni Association N AT AN ol S, RV L, i PR R e _Class Year
IUPUI Alumni Relations, 850 West Michigan Street, Suite 241,
Indianapolis, IN 46202-5198. Phone: (317) 274-8828 Spouse/Guest __ o gl s 10 T O A R Class Year
Method of Payment: @hildegls ooy St e __Child #£2 _ - Age
[] Check Enclosed (Made payable to IU Alumni Association) Child#3 __  Age _Child#e Age_
[] Visa [ MasterCard
3 ) Streetitdress BRI AET i State Zip

Total Amount Enclosed $

Y X Phone E-Mail Address
Card No. MC Code ST iy R S

3 < Deposit enclose ini [ $25 per person): $
Exp. Date Signature Deposit enclosed (minimum of $25 per person)
NAe Alumni Association dues @ $40.00 (single annual) g (See contact below for other rate plans)
Address Total amount enclosed:  $
City State Zip Charge to my credit card: [ Visa [] Mastercard Discover American Express
; Account # Exp date
Degree(s) Year(s) K N, 3, W T I
Soc. Sec. # Signature 22 L i
Spouse’s Name Mail to: IU School of Physical Education and Tourism Management Alumni Association,
850 West Michigan Street, Suite 241, Indianapolis, IN 46202-5198

Degree(s) Year(s) Make checks payable to: IUAA.
Soc. Sec. # For further information, contact Sharon Holland at (317) 274-4555, e-mail: shollan@iupui.edu.

Mark your calendar for Alumni Homecoming
at Camp Brosius, June 20-26, 2004

Deposit, Payment, and Accommodation Policies: An initial deposit of $25 per person (including
children and infants) is needed to secure reservations. The balance, based on prices indicated below,
is payable in full by June 1. Campers who attended a full week last year will have first priority on

IUPUI

[UPUI Office of Alumni Relations
850 West Michigan Street, Suite 241
Indianapolis, IN 46202-5198
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